
  
 
 
 
    Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission  
 

  
 
 

 
682 Prospect Street, Berea, Ohio 44017-2799     Phone: (440) 234-2081 

www.ohioturnpike.org 
Serving the nation – The James W. Shocknessy Ohio Turnpike 

 
 
 
 
Jerry N. Hruby 
Chairman 
 
Timothy J. Paradiso 
Vice Chairman 
 
Sandra K. Barber 
Secretary-Treasurer 
 
Guy C. Coviello 
Member  
 
Vickie Eaton Johnson 
Member 
 
Vacant 
Member 
 
Jack Marchbanks, Ph.D. 
Director of Transportation 
Member Ex-Officio 
 
Kimberly Murnieks 
Director of OBM 
Member Ex-Officio 
 
Bill Reineke 
Ohio Senate Member 
 
Haraz N. Ghanbari 
Ohio House Member 
 
Ferzan M. Ahmed, P.E. 
Executive Director 
 

Ferzan M. Ahmed, P.E.  
Executive Director 

  
  January 26, 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Consultants: 
 
Effective January 1, 2022, the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission 
agrees to reimburse the Consultant for the use of Consultant's vehicles (or 
vehicles of Consultant's employees) at the rate the Consultant reimburses its 
employees, when such vehicles are used pursuant to the respective Contract, up to 
the current IRS mileage allowance rate.  The foregoing notwithstanding, the 
approved mileage charges shall not exceed $49.00 per day per vehicle.   
 
Please refer to your contract regarding additional mileage reimbursement 
requirements.    
 
  Sincerely,  

  Ferzan M. Ahmed, P.E.  
  Executive Director 
  Acting Chief Engineer  
 


